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www.fromevaleacademy.clf.uk Value of the term: Truth/Honesty 
Learning behaviour: Self Evaluating Follow us on Twitter: @frome_vale 

We are Self Evaluating 

What are the benefits and      
disadvantages of self evaluation and 

how can this help your child to     
develop? Want to find out more? 

               
Click on the logo above 

We have loved Term 3 with lots of fantastic learning to reflect back on. All the children have been  excellent Frome Vale 
Citizens, and have been working hard in class whilst enjoying plenty of opportunities to experience learning outside of the 
classroom too. The whole school enjoyed Music Day and RE Day this term. We had our youngest pupils heading  out for a walk in 
our local area, with our older children experiencing a fabulous trip to the Beacon to experience a full  orchestra. Some of our 
Year 6 had a wonderful opportunity to play basketball at the home of the Bristol Flyers Basketball team. PE for a l l children will 
continue in Term 4, Please do check the Week Ahead to confirm which days your child will need to wear their PE kit to school. 
Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing you all again on Tuesday 25 February 2025. 

We are Honest 

Some great resources for     
teaching children about internet 
safety and how to some people 
are not who they say they are 

 Click on the logo above. 

We are Honest 

A short video on how you can help 
your children to be honest. 

Click on the logo above 

Tuesday 25 February 2025 First Day Term 4 

Friday 7 March 2025 Girls Football Event 

Monday 10 to Friday 14 March 2025 World Book Week 

Tuesday 11 March 2025 Year 1 Trip—Chew Valley Farm 

Thursday 13 March 2025 Open Door Event 8.30am to 8.50am 

Tuesday 18 March 2025 My Bank Financial Session for KS2 children 

Tuesday 18 and Wednesday 19 March Parent Evenings—Save the date 

Thursday 27 March 2025 BMX Taster Session—Save the date 

Thursday 27 March 2025 PTA Spring Craft Event 3.30pm 

Friday 4 April 2025 Last Day Term 4 Non school uniform day 

Tuesday 22 April 2025 First Day Term 5 

Friday 2 May 2025 Music Day 

Monday 5 May 2025 Bank Holiday—school closed to all 

Key D
ates for your diary 

It is essential that we have your correct email address and mobile telephone number in order to support you. 
If you think we may have incorrect contact details, please email info@fva.clf.uk to provide us with your correct information 

We are going to celebrate World Book Day at FVA on 
Wednesday 6 March. 

This is a chance for us to: 
· Take part in some activities that help celebrate the

amazing world of reading
· Raise awareness with our children about the joy of

reading

· Special World Book Day lunch Menu Click HERE
Dress as a book character. Pupils can come into school on 
6/3/25 wearing clothes that reflect your favourite book 
character. This is just for fun (no stress needed)!!! 

 If you can, please donate £1 

http://www.fromevaleacademy.clf.uk
mailto:info@fva.clf.uk
https://x.com/frome_vale
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fUU2mQoI590
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/teaching-wiki/self-assessment
https://www.bbc.com/ownit/take-control/dont-judge-a-book-by-its-cover?collection=your-online-identity


Pupils at Frome Vale Academy protest 
proposed cuts to lollipop staff 

  
Under plans to save money, it had been proposed that all lollipop ladies and men across Bristol 
would be axed, sparking uproar from parents and children alike. 
  
Upon hearing that latest proposal, pupils at Frome Vale Academy decided to fight back 
against the decision by staging a peaceful protest in support of their lollipop person. Gary. 
  
Arranged and organised entirely by themselves, 50 or so pupils made banners and placards 
and held a peaceful protest at our local zebra crossing, where they are normally safely guided 
by their lollipop person. 
  
In addition to their demonstration, the pupils also organised a petition to block the move, 
which contained over 140 signatures. 
  
Jan Saunders, Principal of Frome Vale Academy, praised the pupils' efforts, saying: 
 
“This is a great example of Frome Vale Citizens showing social action and demonstrating that 
they care about the problems and issues that are important in our community.” 
  
Well done FVA Citizens—Bristol City Council have announced that Gary and all the other     
Lollipop peoples jobs are now safe. 



 
A group of year 6 were entered into The Flyers Cup 
annual basketball tournament. Playing at the home 
court of Bristol Flyers Basketball team, 8 schools 
competed in mini games to try and get through to 
the next round of the cup. Our team were brilliant. 
They started off a little nervous and frantic, but 
after some good advice from the event coach and 
ref, they improved hugely and began to work better 
as a team with their passing, moving into space and 
decision making. Players continually switched on and 
off court, like in the professional game, so that they 
could rest, watch the opposition and talk    tactics 
before going back on. They did a fab job and ended 
the last game with an exciting buzzer beater from 
Kabir! We were very proud to win 2 awards in the 
end of tournament ceremony. Troy was crowned MVP 
(most valuable player) out of all the schools, for his 
passion, energy and enjoyment. For this, he has two 
tickets to see Bristol Flyers play their next game. 
Kabir was also identified for his natural     talent 
and has a golden ticket pass to a basketball coaching 
session in Easton. What a fantastic morning we all 
had and they represented Frome Vale brilliantly. 

Bristol Flyers Basketball Trip 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 
 

For more information about the Bristol Flyers Home - Bristol Flyers  

Would you like your child to play an instrument? 

https://www.bristolflyers.co.uk/


After over 7 years at Frome Vale, I am sad to be saying    
goodbye to all the school, the children and families I have come 
to know.  Some of you I have grown to know really well and it 
will be particularly hard to say goodbye to my current class, 
who are truly delightful and to whom I feel very attached. For 
many of you, I have taught several of your children and waved 
them off to secondary, wishing them every success as they go 
on their journey.  But, it is now time for me to take my leave of 
Frome Vale and I will be taking up a role as a SENDCo and part 
time teacher elsewhere.  I wish you all a happy, healthy and 
successful continuation of 2025 and beyond. 
Best wishes,  Tracey Pakrooh 

Sad Goodbye and Happy Hello 
We wanted to share an important change in our teaching staff. 
After 7 years, Mrs Pakrooh will be leaving Frome Vale Academy at the 
February half term to pursue new career opportunities at another school 
where she will be SENDCo. We are   grateful for the dedication and 
hard work Mrs Pakrooh has shown during her time with us. Her          
contributions have been invaluable, and they will be greatly missed by 
both students and colleagues. 
We understand that transitions can be challenging, but we are pleased 
to announce that we have successfully recruited a highly qualified        
replacement. Miss Tattersall will be joining our team starting on April 
22nd. Miss Tattersall currently works withing our trust and comes with a 
wealth of experience and a strong commitment to education, and we are confident that they 
will be a great addition to our school community. 
We are committed to ensuring a smooth transition for our students and staff. Miss          
Tattersall will be working closely with Mrs Pakrooh over the next few weeks to ensure a 
seamless handover of responsibilities. Whilst we wait for Miss Tattersall to start, Mrs 
McMahon (an existing member of the FVA team and well known by the children)  will teach 
the year 2 class.  
Please join me in wishing Mrs Pakrooh  all the best in their future endeavours and in          
welcoming Miss Tattersall to our team. 
Thank you for your understanding and support during this transition. 
Dr Saunders 

 
 
 
My name is Miss Tattersall, and I am so excited to be joining the 
Frome Vale Academy family! I live locally and love being a part of 
my community. I am a keen runner and help deliver sessions at a 
nearby running group, as well as taking part in races like the 
Frenchay 10k which passes right in front of the school gates. I 
lived in Japan for a number of years as an English teacher and in 
my free time I enjoy recreating my favourite Japanese meals 
and practising the language. I love travelling to new places and 
meeting lots of different people. I look forward to meeting and 
working with you all.   
Miss Tattersall   
 



This year's Safer Internet Day theme, "Too good to be true? Protecting yourself 
and others from scams online," has provided a crucial opportunity for our children 
to learn about internet safety. On this special day, our pupils engaged in a full day 
of activities and lessons designed to equip them with the knowledge and skills they 
need to navigate the online world safely. 

Throughout the day, children participated in interactive workshops and discussions 
that highlighted the importance of recognising and avoiding online scams. They 
learned how to identify suspicious emails, messages, and websites, and were taught 
the significance of safeguarding their personal information. 

Our teachers emphasised the importance of critical thinking and scepticism when 
encountering offers that seem too good to be true. By fostering an environment of 
awareness and vigilance, we aim to empower our pupils to protect themselves and 
others from the ever-present threat of online scams. 

The lessons learned on Safer Internet Day are vitally important, not just for our 
children, but for the entire community. As we continue to embrace the digital age, 
it is essential that we all remain informed and proactive in ensuring our online    
safety. 

Let's work together to create a safer       
internet for everyone. 
 
Some useful resources for you to review 
at home; 
 
BBC Teach - a collection of online safety re-
sources exploring different aspects of online 
safety, such as online bullying, managing 
online information, privacy and security, and 
copyright and ownership. 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/topics/
cp440njz78zt 
 
Childnet - How to protect young people from online scams: 
https://www.childnet.com/blog/how-to-protect-young-people-from-online-scams/ 
 
Ideas for independent follow up work and homework: 
-Create acrostic poems using key topic words as the starting letters for each line – 
examples might include SCAM, FRAUD, PHISHING, PASSWORD, INFORMATION 
etc. 
-Create a cartoon strip starring a new scam-busting superhero character.  
-Create a crossword or wordsearch containing some of the new vocabulary learned 
from the days activities.  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/topics/
https://www.childnet.com/blog/how-to-protect-young-people-from-online-scams/






 

If you are entitled to Free School Meals, your child is also 
entitled for Holiday Club funding to allow your child to      
attend for FREE! 
 
The club is running on the following days at FVA; 
Monday 17 February 2025 to 21 February 2025 
 
Please use www.bizzykidzclub.com to book your child into the 
club. 
 

http://www.bizzykidzclub.com


 
 

Online Safety 
What Parents Need to Know! 
Each newsletter we will provide a helpful fact page on an online game or issue. We know children will want to play 
online games with their friends and this can be a great way for children to have fun. However as you will be aware 
with every benefit there is also a disadvantage. Being aware of what these can be will help to keep your child safe. 
 



 This termÕs learning at FVA 

You can stay in touch with what is happen-
ing at the   academy by logging onto our 
Twitter feed. 
Click Here 

 

https://x.com/frome_vale


 

 Holiday Club @ FVA 

https://www.bizzykidzclub.com/


 





Bristol Parenting Courses 
Did you know that via Bristol Family Hubs you can access FREE 
parenting courses? 
ChildrenÕs Centres across the city run courses for parents with 
children aged 4 – 8 years old. 
Here is some information about what is on offer: 
Parenting Puzzle 
'Parenting Puzzle' is a 4 week course whereby you will be given 
the tools to respond effectively within daily family life and     
situations that arise as children grow, learn and develop. Suitable 
for parents with children ages 0 - 5 years old. In person and   
virtual courses available. 
The Nurturing Programme 
'The Nurturing Programme' is a parenting approach that is     
designed to provide adults and children with the understanding, 
skills, and ability to lead emotionally healthy lives, build          
resilience, empathy, self-esteem, and support positive family 
relationships. Suitable for parents with children ages 2 - 8 years 
old. 10 week course. In person only and creche available. 
Incredible Years 
The 'Incredible Years' Programme is designed to strengthen 
child well-being, promote social-emotional learning and academic 
competence, and prevent, reduce, and treat behavioural and  
emotional problems in young children. Suitable for parents with 
children ages 2 – 8 years old. 11 week course. In person only and 
creche available. 
 
To register for a course please follow this link: https://
forms.office.com/e/gBv9Z5EUHv 
Following you submitting a form via the above link - you will 
be contacted with details of the next available courses. 

https://forms.office.com/e/gBv9Z5EUHv
https://forms.office.com/e/gBv9Z5EUHv







